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NCAAE Meeting Minutes     
September 9, 2016
President’s Welcome/Sign-In: 
Gwen Johnson-Green opened the meeting at 11:05am and requested introductions of all present attendees. 
Present at this meeting were:
Richard Armstrong, Gwen Johnson-Green, Bobby Dixon, Jamie Chriscoe, Cleo Evans, Ken Gattis, Julia McCombs, Luther Thomas, Robbie Gupton, Curtis Sonneman DPI, Preston Waddell, Donna Wilde
Represented State Districts (Regions): 3, 4, 6, 8
Review and Approval of the Minutes of January 29, 2016 Meeting: (posted on NCAAE website)
The minutes were accepted.
Treasurer’s Report:          

Balance: $ 4282.89
Richard Armstrong gave the Treasurer’s report. General discussion of conference registration fees ensued. The board will reimburse Julia McCombs for parking passes and will communicate directly with the Treasurer. Gwen Johnson-Green expressed concern that we did not receive a bill for the lunch at the March meeting.
Committee Reports:
Gwen Johnson-Green suggested that we postpone reports from various committees to donate ample time to the upcoming conference. The Board agreed. Postponed committee reports will be scheduled after the November conference. These include: Membership/Publicity, National Connection, By-laws and Procedures.
Nominating Committee Report: 
Robbie Gupton led the discussion of election procedures. Julie McCombs reviewed the history of NCAAE from the past decade, stating we are in “different times, different place [than in past years], and that we want to encourage participation”. After extensive discussion on how to increase participation statewide, Robbie Gupton suggested that we should consider making changes to the language in the bylaws so those on the nominating committee can continue to serve on the Board and once the Board convenes, nominate and elect officers.  Gwen Johnson-Green suggested that we amend the procedures for nominations as indicated in the By-Laws. Julia McCombs suggested that we have the nominating committee members review and make a proposal to revise the bylaws. We moved to amend the bylaws so that if more than one person wants to be an officer, the board can make that decision. 
The suggestion was made to upload the bylaws to google docs and share with current board members who can add comment/edit. No one was appointed to make this happen.
General discussion occurred about Board members missing 3 consecutive meetings to be dismissed from the board. We noted that Districts 2, 8, 7 are under represented on the Board. We discussed increasing participation from district representatives by moving the annual conference to the eastern coast for 2017.
Conference Committee Report:
The board confirmed the $75 registration and membership fee for NCAAE prior to October 28, and $85 after October 28. We opted to offer a special group rate for the conference of 3-5 people for $200 prior to October 28, 2016.  Donna Wilde will modify the online registration accordingly and modify so that the participant receives a copy of the online registration and confirmation automatically. 
Julia McCombs will send hotel information to webmaster Sara Evans and Ken Gattis to publicize. Rooms are $139 plus tax; special rate deadline is October 28. Luther will take photos and maintain a running CD presentation from last year’s conference.  Donna will bring signage from last year.
Ken Gattis sent out the request for proposals on two occasions, including a reminder today. The deadline to submit a proposal is September 30, 2016. The goal is to have 15 sessions in the 5 conference rooms (3 concurrent sessions). Donna will facilitate the “Birds of a Feather” session again. Julia suggested sponsors that wish to present not be charged additional fees.  Julia sought information from the board on whether vendors can do presentations.  If a vendor sponsors a reception, then the conference fee is not required. The board decided that vendors would be allowed to present but members would have priority due to limited concurrent sessions
The board supported the proposed panel of presenters for the luncheon. Julia McCombs will coordinate getting portable microphones. We decided to put index cards on each table for guests to write down questions that board members would bring to the stage to be addressed. We opted to make the luncheon 90 minutes to give ample time for presentation and question/answer period.
Preston, Donna, Jamie, and Bobby offered to develop a google form for statewide distribution for mini grants of up to $200 each. Award recipients will be announced at the conference luncheon. Deadline for applications is October 28, 2016. 
Jamie shared options for recognition of “The Best” ALPS members. The Board opted to recognize schools. Information will be submitted at the conference and 3 submissions will be awarded $25.  Details regarding school/teacher recognition will be revisited during our phone meeting scheduled for October 21, 2016. 
No final decisions were made regarding “Shout outs” at the conference.
Board members will seek items for the ‘take away” bags. All are asked to also solicit door prizes.
Accountability Update:
Gwen Johnson-Green shared printed statewide data results of the ALPS accountability model. 
Curtis Sonneman recounted option C model: 20% persistence, 60% EVAAS growth measure and 20% achievement based on assessments (EOCs, EOGs, ACT, etc. for 3 year average). He defined “Persistence. Growth includes all enrollments regardless of date of entry/withdrawal. EVAAS indicates growth based on individual student test history. Overall designation is given +/- 3 point change in the school’s score. In this model, students scoring level 3 on EOC/EOGs count as proficient. In the College/Career Readiness level 4 is proficient.
Curtis offered to do a 45-minute session on the Accountability Model at the Fall 2016 Conference. He will seek guidance from DPI to determine a representative to present on how ESSA (Every Student Succeeds Act) affects the ALPS accountability model at the closing session at the conference.
Curtis will relay to DPI supervisors and coordinate getting an appropriate designee for this presentation. Curtis made reference to the Accountability web site and how results met the normal statistical curve.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:30.
Respectfully submitted, Donna Wilde, Donna Wilde
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